April 2023

Dear Students and Families,

Athletics and extracurricular activities will soon be in full swing. The end of the school year will be here before we know it. With that said, we hope that you had a fantastic spring break. For those of you who traveled to France or had French travelers, we hope everyone had a wonderful experience. Now it is time to start planning for Spring Break 2024!

The Outing Club at BCS is preparing to travel again to sunny California. We contacted Green Tortoise Adventure Travel, the company that beloved retired teachers Mrs. and Mr. Gaddy started using to plan trips with several years ago. After a 5 year hiatus, Green Tortoise is enthusiastic to have us interested in coming back. Some of you may have even been a part of previous adventures!

Below you will find a link to the itinerary for the week of Spring Break 2024!

<u>Coastal Cruiser</u> <u>Saturday, March 30 - Sunday, April 7, 2024</u>

We need to start planning now and booking our flights as soon as we are able. The overall cost for the week will be \$2500 per student. This will include all travel expenses, campground and park fees, admissions to the aquarium in Monterey and Hearst Castle as well as kayaking fees and ride bracelets for the Santa Cruz Boardwalk! Additionally, 21 meals will be provided during the week-long adventure.

This trip is currently open to students who will be in High School during 2023-2024. Priority will be given to 10th, 11th, & 12th graders, but we hope all interested will be able to attend.

We need to sign the contract and commit to this trip by the end of May 2023, so an initial deposit of \$300 per person will be due by Monday, May 15th. Following that, we will set up a payment plan calendar so that all monies can be collected by Christmas.

If you have any additional questions please contact Mrs. Nesbitt scarneynesbitt@boltoncsd.org or Miss Thompson ethompson@boltoncsd.org. If your student plans to join in and has not yet signed up, please have them sign up in Mrs. Nesbitt's Room 200 ASAP. We will be providing additional information and holding additional meetings with students and for parents in the coming weeks.

Have a great week!

Sincerely, Mrs. Nesbitt and Miss Thompson BCS Outing Club Co-advisors